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Summary of the 33rd conference

Tuesday, July 8

1. Opening of the conference

Dr. J.S. Tener, chairman, opened the con-
ference and called on the Honourable J.D.
Ross, minister of the Department of Lands
and Forests for the province of Alberta, to
address the meeting.

Dr. Ross welcomed the delegates to
Alberta — “the princess province of Canada.”
He supported the trend in our society towards
an increased concern with the quality of
environment, and felt that governments
should be more active in this area. Resources
belonging to the people as a whole should be
carefully husbanded so that the people as a
whole would benefit.

2. Recommendations of the 32nd conference
F.H. Schultz reported on action taken on
recommendations of last year’s conference
(page15). There was no discussion.

3. Recommendations committee

The chairman appointed C.B. Forbes (chair-
man), M. Prime, J.P. Fitzgerald, and D.A.
Benson (secretary) to the Recommendations
Committee.

4. Activities of the Canadian Wildlife Service
Dr. Tener gave this report (pagel7).

5. Canadian Wildlife Federation
R.C. Passmore reported on the federation's
activities (page18). Since the printed report
was available to the delegates Mr. Passmore
did not read it, but he did ask for discussion
on two items: improving National Wildlife
Week; and training of young hunters now
made possible by the recent revisions of the
Criminal Code.

Mr. Passmore indicated a number of
problems associated with National Wildlife

Week which he wanted the conference to
discuss. He asked that provincial directors
order materials more promptly. Two pro-
vinces mentioned difficulties arising from
poor timing of wildlife week. This year, for
the second time in six years, wildlife week
coincided with Easter school holidays. In
addition wildlife week now takes place close
to the time when estimates are being debated
and when schools are winding up the year’s
work. June, July or September were suggested
as alternative times. One province liked the
present time since it coincided with the
beginning of spring on the prairies. Two
directors suggested that information on
posters and other materials be issued earlier.
Mr. Passmore agreed that a longer planning
period was needed and drew attention to the
four recommendations in his report.

Mr. Passmore reviewed recommendations
of the Canadian Wildlife Federation with
respect to licences for young hunters.

a. Unlicensed hunters below the minimum
age for first hunting licences in each province
should be allowed to hunt under close super-
vision of a licensed adult who would share his
limit with the youngster(s) under his super-
vision. Although the Criminal Code permits
supervision to be given by a 16-year-old, or
even a 14-year-old if he had a permit to
possess, we would suggest that the supervisor
should be no younger than 21 years.

b. A learner’s licence permitting hunting
under the supervision of a licensed adult
should be issued to persons between the age
of 14 years and the age at which a person can
be licensed to hunt on his own. Such a licence
should provide for a separate bag limit and
might be issued only to persons who have
graduated from a hunter safety training pro-
gram.






